Memorandum
Ministry of Central Services

[ Government
YR of -
4}@5 Saskatchewan
From: Mike Carr Date: April 14, 2020

Deputy Minister
Phone: 306-787-6520

To: Rob Park Fax:
Clerk, Standing Committee on Public Accounts
Legislative Assembly File:

Re: Surplus Property Sales

At the February 26, 2020 appearance before the Standing Committee on Public
Accounts, the Ministry of Central Services was asked to confirm any surplus property
sales in 2019-20 up to the meeting date. There were no property sales that closed in
2019-20 prior to the meeting date.

In light of the committee’s interest in sales activity during the 2019-20 fiscal year, we
can report that one sale did conclude after February 26, 2019. The sale was for a
1.95-acre parcel that isiconsidered part of the Valley View property, but surveyed as a
separate parcel. The ministry accepted a $10,000 offer for this parcel (as part of the
December 2019 RFP process) and the transaction closed on March 10, 2020.

Per the Chair’'s comment at the meeting, | leave it to you to pass along this information
to the committee members.

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. Thank you.

cc: Honourable Ken Cheveldayoff, Minister of Central Services
Nancy Cherney, Assistant Deputy Minister, Property Management Division,
Ministry of Central Services
Troy Smith, Assistant Deputy Minister, Corporate and Commercial Services Division,
Ministry of Central Services
John Billington, Executive Director, Corporate Services, Ministry of Central Services



